
City of Wellsville 

411 Main 

Wellsville, KS 66092 

 

The regular meeting of the Wellsville City Council was held on Wednesday, September 

11th 2024 in the Wellsville City Hall meeting room located at 411 Main Street.  

Councilmen present were Nichole Pruitt, Scott Hutchinson, Chuck Rutledge and Luke 

Henry.  Department heads present were Chief Hackler and Building and Codes official 

Isaac Mallory. 

 

Councilman Cunningham was absent. 

 

Councilman Hutchinson moved to approve the consent agenda and the minutes from the 

previous meeting. Councilman Henry seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 

Mayor Lytle opened the meeting up for public comments.  There were no comments. 

 

Chief Robert Thomas gave the Fire Department report.  

 

Eric Daniels and Amy Rice with Wellsville Days gave the current report and schedule of 

events.  Vendors will be setting up from 6 am to 9 am. There are currently 93 vendors 

signed up.   

 

Kevin Messick with the Fire department talked to council about fire hydrants not working 

in his area at the 200 block of Pine.   

 

Superintendent Kerr will look into them and order new ones if needed. 

 

The special events permit for Chili Jacks was presented, a fundraiser for Paul Brown 

which is scheduled for October 5th from 5-11 p.m. 

 

Councilwoman Nichole Pruitt moved to approve the special events permit. Councilman 

Hutchinson seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 

Chief Hackler gave the Police Department activity report.  He stated that the School 

wants to block part of Ash Street on September 19th for the cross country meet and 

provide barricades. School will be released at 1:15 that day. 

 

Council agreed to close that portion of the street that day. 

 

Chief Hackler asked Eric Daniels about the alcohol area and where it will be allowed. 

 

Planning and Codes official Isaac Mallory gave the Planning activity report. Isaac said 

Walnut Creek Meadows has submitted their final plat and plotting out a walking trail.  He 

also has been in touch with Evergy about street lights. 

 



Councilman Hutchinson moved to adjourn the meeting.  Councilman Henry seconded.  

Motion passed 4-0. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:23 p.m. 

 

City Clerk 

Tammy Jones 

 

 

 

 

 


